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Press Release – Update #1 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
Date: February 18, 2024 
 
Subject: Suspect in Custody for McCook Shooting Incident 
 
McCook, [IL] - The McCook Police Department, in conjunction with the Major Case Assistance Team, 
announces a significant development in the investigation of the shooting incident that occurred in 
McCook on February 17, 2024. 
 
In response to the incident outside the All-Star bar located at 7947 W 47th Street, McCook officers  
located two subjects that had been shot multiple times.  Both subjects were transported to Loyola 
Hospital, where one male subject was pronounced deceased and the other remains in critical 
condition. 
 
As a result of diligent efforts and collaboration between our department and the Major Case 
Assistance Team, we are pleased to announce that a suspect is now in custody. 
 
Our detectives have been actively pursuing leads and coordinating closely with Cook County States 
Attorney’s office to ensure a comprehensive investigation. The cooperation extended by the 
community and the dedicated efforts of our law enforcement partners have been instrumental in 
this progress. 
 
The McCook Police Department extends its gratitude to all individuals who provided information 
and assistance during this ongoing investigation. We understand the gravity of this situation and 
remain committed to upholding justice for the victims and their families. 
 
As the investigation continues, the McCook Police Department assures the public that every effort 
will be made to pursue justice and hold those responsible accountable for their actions in this deadly 
incident. 
 
Further updates regarding the investigation will be provided as they become available. 
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